A Possible Approach to Supporting Normal Living for the Cognitively Impaired

This is a very brief outline of ideas that I and Tony Solomonides of the University of the West of England (‘UWE’) Computer Science School have for such support.

My name is Peter Van Peborgh and I have a background in Biological Chemistry (research in my early career) and computing for 36 years. I am now semi-retired although I retain interest in the field of ICT and run a small IT business specialising in support for psychotherapy and counselling professionals.

 One of my continuing interests in the realm of computing is Executable Process Modelling (‘XPM’). XPM enables the describing of processes or procedures in a formally defined language. The resulting process models can then be executed on a computer to support, inform and record activities. Normally this is used to run business processes but there is no reason why XPM should not support any activity, including everyday ones: making a cup of tea, taking tablets, paying bills... A process model could deal not only in information but could also control equipment such a kettles, central heating, …All these considerations led to the idea of using an XPM system to help people with cognitive impairment to live a more normal life for as long as possible, thereby improving their quality of life and reducing the support required by their carers and relatives. The system could be designed to adapt to its individual User and their evolving situation. Conditions that may be candidates for this type of support are dementia (of any aetiology) and perhaps also some types of Learning difficulties. There may well be others we have not thought of yet!
An XPM system can run on ordinary PCs or laptops and use commercial software such as Microsoft SharePoint. The system’s interface to its Users would probably be by means of reminders, to-do lists and ‘handholding’, although details of this would be a subject of the research. The nature of this User interface would need very careful design so as to be helpful rather than overbearing. It should, however, choose its ‘attitude’ according to the importance of the activity being assisted.
The UWE Computing department and I believe that there is ample scope in this topic for a doctorate. This appears to be an original line of research and this brief note is meant as an introduction to my ideas but also a prompt to find out what has been done already in this field and also to elicit further ideas.
Thank you for your interest.
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